
TOWN OF NORTHFIELD, VERMONT 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES 

Minutes of February 20, 2024 

  

I.            ROLL CALL.  Subcommittee members Jeff Schulz (Town Manager), Lydia 
Petty and Charlie Morse (Select Board), Economic Development Director Tom Davis 

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. 

II.         PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (Scheduled): None 

III.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The October 25, 2023, minutes were approved. 

IV.    DISCUSSION:  

a.  Review of projects in the Economic Development Department in 
the following areas: 

 

 



 
 
Wall Street Walkway - Ms. Petty gave an overview of the scoping of the Wall 
and Water Street and proposed new pedestrian walkway.  She expressed the 
need to push for a strong turnout for March 26th hearing about the walkway.  
 
Mr. Morse asked about the bus kiosk that has been moved from 70 Depot 
Square, where it was originally installed by the town’s Energy Committee 
without getting written permission from the owners of the building.  Ms. 
Petty said it was a little too early to consider a new location but that it was in 
the works.  
 
Norwich/Northfield Communications – Ms. Petty wanted to make sure that 
the Norwich Task Force was informed regarding the work taking place by the 
EDD and Norwich to implement an AI solution for better communication.  
 
70 Depot Square – Mr. Davis asked if the Select Board would like a tour of 
the building, including the four new apartments that are close to completion.  
There was a strong interest in doing so.   
 
Zoning Bylaw Modifications – Mr. Davis brought up the issue of rural density 
zoning, where a proposal for converting minimum building size from five 
acres to two acres has a lot of opposition.  He wanted to point out that there 
are parcels of land currently in rural zoning areas that around surrounded by 
homes on less than five acres, and zoning should be relaxed for those 
parcels to ensure Northfield can fulfill its mission of providing more housing.   
 



Ms. Petty pointed out that the modernization of the zoning laws was the 
priority, but then to address issues like zoning where housing can be 
constructed.   
 
Mr. Morse noted that the town needs to separate the areas where higher 
development will impact the roads or traffic from those areas on paved roads 
that can handle the traffic increase.  
 
 
 

 
b. Other Matters –  

Transportation Oriented Development Program – Ms. Petty asked about 
any progress on the program.  Mr. Davis gave an update that the 
program was very slow to get moving and hoping to begin soon.  

.    

 
V.           ADJOURNMENT.  The subcommittee adjourned at approximately 3:41 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Thomas G. Davis 

Thomas G. Davis 

Economic Development Director 


